



信愛展望

二零一四年四月 • April 2014



"Ace it in a Minute"

校友合唱團的百老匯舞台 –

"An Evening at the Musicals"

Sports at SPCC







CHAIRMAN'S MESSAGE 主席的話	1	歡樂時光聚會	32
ST PAUL'S CO-EDUCATIONAL COLLEGE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE FOR 2014		SPCCAA Racing Night on 5 March 2014	33
2014年度聖保羅男女中學校友會委員名單		COMMUNITY SERVICE 校友會義工服務	
FORTHCOMING EVENTS 活動預告	3	香港救狗之家工作坊	34
SCHOOL LINK 母校動態		ALUMNI TO ALUMNI 校友通訊站	
Alumni Homecoming Day 2013	4	News from British Columbia (BC) Chapter	36
Sports at SPCC	8	London Gathering	37
Mentor Programme – Interview Skills Workshop	10	新南威爾斯州分會安老院獻唱	38
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION ACTIVITIES 校友會	活動	News from Greater New York Chapter	39
SPCCAA Golf Day 2014	13	Class of 1963 – Golden Jubilee Reunion in November 2013	41
SPCCAA Annual Dinner 2013 – "Ace it in a Minute"	14	ALUMNI COLUMN 校友天地	
校友合唱團的百老匯舞台 – "An Evening at the Musicals"	22	Our Next Generation	46
Behind-the-Scenes @ Rehearsals	27	Congratulations	47
Music of Our Own – SPCC Alumni Orchestra	28	ALUMNI ASSOCIATION OFFICE 校友會辦	事處
2013 聖誕崇拜 – "The Nativity"	30	Announcements	48

Articles, letters and news on alumni activities are most welcome. For digital photos and pictures, please ensure they are of 1 MB or above and in JPEG format (300 dpi and 14 cm x 21 cm) respectively. Please direct all correspondences to:

The Editor of Newsletter
St Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association
33 MacDonnell Road
Hong Kong

Tel: (852) 2877 2885 Fax: (852) 2522 2255 Email: spccaa@spccaa.org

The Editor reserves the right to accept, reject and edit all materials submitted, and the decision is final and conclusive. Views expressed in the Newsletter do not necessarily represent those of St Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association (SPCCAA). Copyright and other intellectual property of all materials published herein shall belong to SPCCAA.

Homepage address: www.spccaa.org

CHAIRMAN'S MESSAGE



Dear Fellow Alumni,

On behalf of the Executive Committee, I wish to bring you our best wishes for the Year of the Horse.

I would first like to congratulate our fellow alumnus Dr Moses Cheng (1967) who was appointed Chairman of our School Council on 1 January 2014. We look forward to working under his leadership to bring St Paul's Co-educational College to even loftier heights.

This issue of newsletter brings you the usual wonderful write-ups and photos of our Association's events which occurred in the past six months, as well as pictorial reports of alumni chapters and groups all over the world. You are also encouraged to visit our website for updates of activities both abroad and in Hong Kong.

Please pay attention to this year's Annual Dinner which will take place in October and in a brand new venue, namely, the Island Shangri-La Hotel. A Hollywood theme will be presented, which promises a lot of fun. Please also note that in response to the feedbacks from our members, children under 12 years of age will not be allowed to join the event. Seat priority will be given to alumni members, their spouses or significant others and their children aged 12 and above. Your understanding and cooperation will be greatly appreciated.

The year of 2015 is approaching quickly. Please stay tuned to the SPCCAA website and emails for activities to be organized for the centenary celebration of our mother school. As always, I look forward to meeting more of you in the year ahead.

With best wishes.

Tung

Philip Wang To Leong 梁弘道 (1965) Chairman SPCC Alumni Association



	The second secon				
CHAIRMAN	: LEONG Wang To Philip	梁弘道 (1965)			
VICE-CHAIRMAN	: LUK Wing Kee Andrew	陸永基 (1978)	SUEN Pui Yee Samantha	孫佩儀 (1974)	
HON SECRETARY	: HUNG Viola	洪愛恩 (1983)	COLITY OF FOO CAPITATION	23.71(1)	
HON TREASURER	: PANG Tsun Loy Michael	彭準來 (1964)			
SUB-COMMITTEES	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	3 1 XX (100 l)			
Alumni Choir	: LUK Wing Kee Andrew	陸永基 (1978)*	SUEN Pui Yee Samantha	孫佩儀 (1974)	
Class Co-ordinators' Programme	: YANG Hoi Ti Heidi	楊凱蒂 (1987)*	HUNG Viola	洪愛恩 (1983)	
	CHAU Bik Yee Peggy	鄒璧儀 (1993)			
Communication	: SUEN Pui Yee Samantha	孫佩儀 (1974)*			
•Editorial	: SO Wai Ming Renee	蘇慧敏 (1989)*	LAU Sei Mun Pandora	劉詩敏 (1988)	
•Website	: KWONG Hao Kei Anthony	鄺浩基 (1985)*	LAU Sei Mun Pandora	劉詩敏 (1988)	
Advertisement Vetting	: CHENG Yan Ying Grace	鄭恩瑩 (1976)*	LEUNG Wing Ci Winnie	梁詠詩 (1985)	
	LI Ka Fai David	李家暉 (1973)	SO Wai Ming Renee	蘇慧敏 (1989)	
	MA Ching Nam	馬清楠 (1969)			
Community Service	: LEUNG Wing Ci Winnie	梁詠詩 (1985)*	CHAU Bik Yee Peggy	鄒璧儀 (1993)*	
	CHANG David	張偉 (1983)	SO Wai Ming Renee	蘇慧敏 (1989)	
Data Base	: HUNG Viola	洪愛恩 (1983)*	KWONG Hao Kei Anthony	鄺浩基(1985)	
Finance • Investment	: CHANG David	張偉 (1983)*			
Treasurer	: PANG Tsun Loy Michael	彭準來 (1964)*			
Fund Raising Liaison	: YANG Hoi Ti Heidi	楊凱蒂 (1987)*	LUK Wing Kee Andrew	陸永基 (1978)	
Governance	: LEUNG Man Chi Ada	梁敏慈 (1977)*	LEUNG Sing Wing Vincent	梁成永 (1994)	
Green Initiative	: MA Wai Tak Victor	馬維德 (1985)*			
Management	: SUEN Pui Yee Samantha	孫佩儀 (1974)*	SO Wai Ming Renee	蘇慧敏 (1989)	
Membership Affairs	: LEUNG Wing Ci Winnie	梁詠詩 (1985)*			
•Credit Card	: LEUNG Heung Ying Sabrina	梁香盈 (1983)			
•Recruitment	: LEUNG Wing Ci Winnie	梁詠詩 (1985)			
•Benefits	: GAW Yin On Christina	吳燕安 (1989)			
•Souvenirs	: LAU Sei Mun Pandora	劉詩敏 (1988)			
Overseas Liaison	: LEUNG Sing Wing Vincent	梁成永 (1994)*	YANG Hoi Ti Heidi	楊凱蒂 (1987)*	
School Archives Project Liaison	: CHAU Bik Yee Peggy	鄒璧儀 (1993)*	CHAN Kai On Paul	陳啟安 (1998)	
School Liaison • Primary School	: LEUNG Lai Mei Lucilla	梁麗美			
Secondary School	: CHAN Kai On Paul	陳啟安(1998)			
Social	CHUNG Tin Yan	鍾天恩 (1988)*	LEUNG Wing Ci Winnie	梁詠詩 (1985)	
	GAW Yin On Christina	吳燕安 (1989)	CHAN Hau Ngai Kingsley	陳厚毅 (1993)	
	MA Wai Tak Victor	馬維德 (1985)	LAU Sei Mun Pandora	劉詩敏 (1988)	
Ex-Officio	: CHAN WONG Lai Kuen Anissa		LEUNG Lai Mei Lucilla	梁麗美	
Members-at-large	: LEE Chien	利乾 (1970)	MAK Hoi Hung Michael	麥海雄 (1963)	
(*denotes chairperson / co-chairperson)					

SPCC ALUMNI CHOIR "ANOTHER EVENING AT THE MUSICALS" CONCER

Date: Saturday, 26 April 2014

Time: 7:30 pm

Venue: Drama Theatre, The Hong Kong Academy for Performing Arts

COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAMME

WITH ST JAMES' SETTLEMENT (聖雅各福群會) ELDERLY CENTRE "同心頌雙親"

Date: Saturday, 3 May 2014 Time: 2:00 pm to 3:30 pm

Venue: 2A Wun Sha Court, 15 Wun Sha Street, Tai Hang, Hong Kong

BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT

Date: Saturday, 7 June 2014 Time: 8:00 am to 6:00 pm

Venue: St Paul's Co-educational College, 33 MacDonnell Road, Hong Kong

HAPPY HOUR DRINKS

Date: Friday, 20 June 2014 Time: 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm

Venue: Illusion, 2/F, Cosmo Building, 8-11 Lan Kwai Fong, Central, Hong Kong

SUMMER GATHERING

Date: Friday, 27 June 2014

Time: 5:45 pm to 7:30 pm (Talk starts promptly at 6:15 pm)

Venue: Multi Purpose Hall, St Paul's Co-educational College Primary School, 11 Nam Fung Path, Wong Chuk Hang, Hong Kong

3.7 & 4.7

SPCC SUMMER CONCERT

Date: Thursday & Friday, 3 & 4 July 2014 Time: 7:30 pm

Venue: Sir Robert Kotewall Hall. St Paul's Co-educational College. 33 MacDonnell Road, Hong Kong

ANNUAL DINNER 2014 – "SPCCAA AT THE MOVIES"

Date: Sunday, 12 October 2014 Time: 6:00 pm Cocktail, 7:00 pm Dinner

Venue: Island Ballroom, Island Shangri-La, Pacific Place, Supreme Court Road, Central, Hong Kong

2014/2015 WALKATHON (15TH ANNIVERSARY)

Date: Sunday, 2 November 2014 Venue: The Peak, Hong Kong

ALUMNI HOMECOMING DAY

Date: Saturday, 13 December 2014 Time: 1:30 pm to 5:00 pm

Venue: St Paul's Co-educational College, 33 MacDonnell Road, Hong Kong

18.12

CAROL SERVICE

Date: Thursday, 18 December 2014 Time: 7:00 pm Tea Party at Li Hall, 7:30 pm Service Venue: St John's Cathedral, 4-8 Garden Road, Hong Kong

Please visit our website www.spccaa.org for more details.

ALUMNI HOMECOMING DAY 2013

The Annual Alumni Homecoming Day was held on 14 December 2013. Around 500 local and overseas alumni from Classes of 1964, 1966, 1969, 1974, 1978, 1979, 1984, 1989, 1994, 1999, 2004 and 2009 participated.



















Julianne Doe 杜珠聯 & Desmund Yip 葉家維 (1979)

A homecoming is always a wonderful occasion. For the Class of 1979, it was a chance to reminisce the old, admire the new and enjoy the company of lifelong friends for a fun afternoon. For some of us it was the first time we visited the new East Wing. While we listened to Dr Chan's update on our alma mater, we were amazed by the achievements of the school and its students, and so proud of how highly regarded the school is for its excellence by both the local community and abroad. At the same time, sharing memories of times spent in the MacDonnell Road campus evoked so much laughter and chatter - we were sure that if we were still students, a prefect would have descended upon us with stern warnings to stop our racket! To add to the fun, one of the guys in our group actually brought along a red-white 西瓜波 to relive our days of football and PE lessons in the nostalgic gymnasium. We wondered how many of these balls have over the years accumulated in the grounds of Union Church right next to the Triangle Field.

All 40+ of us had a great time. And as our class photo will attest, not only are we young at heart, we all look great with very few wrinkles and white hair!

Wilfred Wong (1989)

The feeling was warm and enjoyable, as one would expect, coming home to where we spent our childhood years even though the day was drizzly. We toured the new wing, tried to mentally map where we were standing in the old primary school building; we are all envious of the facilities current students have. We visited our old classrooms, the music room and the old gymnasium, and memories of Mr Tsui, Miss Chan and He-Man came rushing back. Though the canteen is no longer where it used to be, the unmistakable smell of curry fish balls has not changed a bit. The only difference is that they are now served in cups rather than on skewers. It was a pity that the construction work was still taking place at the assembly hall, but that is something to look forward to for our next homecoming. Thanks to the Development Office, Cynthia, Bryant and Sonny for organizing such a great event!

Darrin Woo (1994)

How wonderful to be back after all these years, seeing old friends and reminiscing the good old days. Time may have changed but our friendship remains.

Tse Cheuk Kit (2009)

It was such a pleasant day to see my classmates again in the campus where we had spent our precious years. We were all surprised by the rapid development of the school, despite we only graduated five years ago. Let us look forward to the next event when more classmates who are now studying overseas can join!



ALUMNI HOMECOMING DAY 2014

Alumni Homecoming Day 2014 will be held in the afternoon of Saturday, 13 December 2014, at SPCC MacDonnell Road campus.

Classes whose graduating years ending in "5" or "0" and classes ending in "4" or "9" who missed the 2013 homecoming event, as well as overseas alumni who will be in Hong Kong on that day are welcome to join.

Please contact Community Relations Office at (852) 2523 0087 or email to cro@spcc.edu.hk for more information.

SPCCAA BOOTH ON HOMECOMING DAY

Caroline Ma (1985)

I felt honoured to help out at the SPCC Alumni Association souvenir booth on Homecoming Day 2013 and have thoroughly enjoyed

Not only did the team sell a lot of souvenirs, we also managed to recruit many SPCC alumni, including those who have recently returned to reside in Hong Kong after spending a good part of their lives abroad, to become life members of the Alumni Association. It was wonderful to rekindle old connections. Our young alumni displayed the greatest enthusiasm and even helped us with the recruitment.

Our range of souvenirs was extremely popular among our alumni as well as the visitors - the Octopus card and USB with the school crest were sold like hotcakes!

The new booth location was perfect in allowing us much more interaction with the visitors, who enjoyed going between our stand and the cafeteria straight across. With munchies in their hands, many of them returned more than once for more souvenirs!

We had great support from everyone that day, and we are all eager to lend our support to SPCC's future development, while I myself am already looking forward to the next event organized by the SPCC Alumni Association.





CLASS OF 1989 – 25th Anniversary Reunion Gathering

To celebrate the Silver Jubilee of SPCC's Class of 1989, please sign up now for the anniversary dinner to be held on Saturday, 5 July 2014 at Hong Kong Parkview.

Time: Drinks from 6:00 pm; Dinner buffet from 7:30 pm

Dress code: "Just Silver"

Location: Éclat Room, Hong Kong Parkview

88 Tai Tam Reservoir Road

RSVP: spcc89@yahoo.com by 31 May 2014

Check our Facebook group for more details: https://www.facebook.com/groups/spcc89/

Hope to see you in July!



SPORTS AT SPCC



This academic year, SPCC has organized a series of friendly sport matches for alumni to participate in, providing them an opportunity to experience the new state-of-the-art facilities at the MacDonnell Road campus. The inaugural event, Table Tennis Tournament, was held in September last year, with 13 teams competing for Winner and Runner-up in the Men and Women Divisions. The results are:

Men's Champion	Class of 1990
Men's Runner-up	Class of 1975
Women's Champion	Class of 2009 Team A
Women's Runner-up	Class of 2009 Team B

Badminton Tournament was held in January with 11 participating men's and women's teams, including School Council members Mr Ngai Kwok Wai and Dr Philip Leong. The results are:

Men's Champion	老鬼聯盟
Men's Runner-up	SPCC Courtyard Team
Women's Champion	Team of 2009
Women's Runner-up	Badminton Team

Both tournaments attracted alumni participants spanning five decades from classes of 1960s to 2012.

Basketball Tournament, the finale event, will be held on 7 June. Watch out for more details!





Nicole Cheng (2009)

This is the first activity I've ever joined as an alumna and it was definitely a wonderful memory. The five groups in the women's division were quite competitive and we all had a great day of exercise. Throughout the competition, we heard teammates cheering for their members and team spirit was well demonstrated. Some current school team members were also there to practise with us and it was a good experience to have a taste of how well our younger "sisters and brothers" can play.

Most importantly, I had a chance to meet a lot of amazing people from different fields of work and different generations. I wish this competition could be held annually!

Janice Liu (2009)

I haven't played table tennis since I graduated from SPCC in 2009. It was indeed a great opportunity for me to pick up my skills again and the event reminded me of how much I loved table tennis back then. We met different teams from different generations and it was a pleasant surprise seeing so many alumni who could play table tennis so well.

It was a very enjoyable Saturday afternoon and I would love to have other sports days like this one!



MENTOR PROGRAMME – INTERVIEW SKILLS WORKSHOP

Jennifer Ma (1991)

SPCC students are often known to be quite exceptional, achieving the top grades whilst balancing many extra-curricular activities the school has to offer them. However, one area of assessment that has become more popular, and in most cases compulsory amongst top universities, often poses a challenge. That is the admission interviews – be it individual, panelist or group interviews. Students either have not reflected on their past experience, find it difficult to structure and articulate their thoughts; or simply, have no idea what the interviewers are looking for. This year, we have requested a few alumni experienced in interview training to share with the mentees the key skills that go beyond the basic mentality. Despite the large group of 65 mentees, all of them were engaged. The alumni speakers went through different types of interview questions, gave specific feedback to individual mentees whilst highlighting and addressing the common interview mistakes. After a round of group interview demonstration, students then had an opportunity to practise in small groups. The workshop ended with a highly entertaining yet constructive sharing by recent graduates who leveraged their own experience and shared useful advice on how to prepare for particular subjects at selected universities.

The feedback for the Interview Skills Workshop was overwhelmingly positive with 100% of the participants citing it was helpful; and some noted it was inspirational and valuable.

As a final word of advice, the workshop was not meant to train students to come up with model answers, but more so to inspire mentees to reflect, engage and share – the genuine way to ace an interview!

*The Mentor Programme offers an annual Interview Skills Workshop to help mentees overcome their interview anxiety and help them prepare for university interviews.

ST. PAUL'S CO-EDUCATIONAL COLLEGE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION ANNUAL DINNER 2014



SUNDAY, 12 OCTOBER 2014 7:00PM

ISLAND BALLROOM, ISLAND SHANGRI-LA, PACIFIC PLACE, ADMIRALTY, HONG KONG

TICKETS: HK\$890 (EARLY BIRD OFFER) OR HK\$1,000 EACH

PLEASE REFER TO BOOKING FORM FOR DETAILS

ST. PAUL'S CO-EDUCATIONAL COLLEGE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION ANNUAL DINNER 2014



Lights, Camera, Action! SPCCAA proudly presents "At the Movies". Come and join us for an amazing night of fine food, fun trivia quizzes and games on box office hits with fabulous prizes.

Date: Sunday, 12 October 2014

Time: Cocktail at 6 pm

Dinner at 7 pm

Venue: Island Ballroom, Island Shangri-La, Pacific Place, Admiralty, Hong Kong Ticket: HK\$890 (early bird offer for booking form and payment received on or before 30 June 2014)

HK\$1,000 (booking form and payment received on or after 1 July 2014)

Seats are limited so please complete and return the form below together with a cheque addressed to "St. Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association Limited" for the amount payable as soon as possible and in any event <u>before 12 September 2014</u> to avoid disappointment.

Regrettably, children under 12 will not be admitted.

Bookings are accepted only upon full payment. Payments made will not be refunded. We welcome sponsorships in cash or in kind. Please contact Ms Carroll Yeung of the Alumni Association Office on 2877 2885 for details.

To:	o: St.Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association 33 MacDonnell Road, Hong Kong							
Name	:	(English)	(Chinese)					
Class	of:	Email:						
Tel: _								
Addre	ss:							
I woul	ld like to purchase:	_ ticket(s) at HK\$890 (early bird) or HK\$1,000 ea	ach				
		_ table(s) at HK\$10,68	0 (early bird) or HK\$12,00	00 each				
I woul	ld like to sponsor this eve	ent in the amount of H	K\$	_				
Total Amount Payable: Cheque No:								
Issuing Bank: No. of vegetarian meals:								

If you wish to book a table, you must purchase 12 tickets. No refund for payments made. Bookings made by phone/fax or without cheques will not be accepted. To qualify for the early bird offer, booking forms with cheques must be delivered by hand or if sent by post envelopes must bear a postmark of <u>latest 30/6/2014</u>. The SPCC Alumni Association reserves the right to determine (1) whether the early bird offer will be granted and (2) the seat/table allocation.

SPCCAA GOLF DAY 2014

Victor Ma (1985)

Our annual golf day was held on 28 February 2014 at the Deep Water Bay course at the Hong Kong Golf Club. 18 players teed off on an overcast and windy day when keeping the ball in play was much harder than normal. The format of the game was unconventional; only four clubs were allowed and the players could choose whatever combination they think is suitable for their game. Needless to say this led to some interesting shots as well as some embarrassing moments given the difficult conditions.







The golf game in the afternoon was followed by dinner that was joined by a few more alumni and their family. The evening started off with the prize presentation with the following winners:



Dr Michael Mak from the School Council was kind enough to join the dinner and presented the trophies to the winners. He also provided many insights into the development of the school. The evening concluded with a group photo and many are already looking forward to next year's event.





SPCCAA ANNUAL DINNER 2013 "ACE IT IN A MINUTE"

Pandora Lau (1988)

For years, the highlight event of SPCCAA has always been our prestigious year-end Annual Dinner. This year the Annual Dinner was held at the same venue, the Ballroom of the Conrad Hotel, on 13 October 2013.

Our most dedicated organizing committee gathered months ahead to design a theme, embracing the gaiety and enjoyment we shared in the previous years. We have adopted the popular game show "Minute to Win It" and opted for the theme "ACE it in a Minute". And following SPCC's traditional spirit of continuing to challenge and excel in everything we do, we changed the rules of the game to raise the bar higher and involved EVERY GUEST to participate in all the games!

Techno-décor dressed up the ballroom, with the colour of blue and silver everywhere. Glimpse of spotlights and flash of game video on the side screen mingled well with greetings and laughter from friends and guests. A cyber world of wonder was about to be revealed.

Cocktail reception started at 6 pm as alumni and their spouses arrived. School Council members, as well as friends of SPCC gathered and filled up the whole foyer.

Welcome speech by Dr Philip Leong, Chairman of the SPCCAA, brought us good news on support and achievements from all alumni to our alma mater: our mentor programme is a great success, with 140 alumni mentors sharing their life experience with



mentees; our alumni choir has over 200 singers and has been performing for 33 years. Furthermore, we even have an alumni orchestra with 32 members. With everyone working hand in hand with our school, we aim to engage the community in a positive manner, ready for our centennial celebration in year 2015!

Dr Anissa Chan, Principal of SPCC, further elaborated on the support from alumni all over the world. For the past century, our school has been known to have a unique culture of scholarship and excellence in the spirit of community and service to the society. We will continue to focus our teaching based on the motto of faith, hope and love, while we seek new and effective means to engage the younger generations through new teaching methods so they are prepared to embrace the challenge in life. With the support of SPCCAA and Council members, we seek even greater contribution to the community in the years approaching and beyond the century.

Shortly after the announcement by Christina Gaw (1989) on our new "Membership Benefit Programme", our masters of ceremony, Walter Ng (1985) and Renee So (1989) invited everyone to start the first game of the evening!

"Back flip"

Each table has a dozen of pencils. One would place pencils at the back of their hand and snatch them in mid-air, repeating this six times while adding two pencils after each... Pencils were flying all around and every table was having lots of FUN!

"Face the cookie"

Contestant needs to place the cookie on his/her forehead, and then move it down to the mouth with the movement of facial muscles only! Failure to complete this task in 60 seconds may result in elimination!

"Dice on stick"

Stacking six dices might be difficult; balancing them on top of popsicle sticks is even harder! Building a dice column on popsicle stick with your mouth is nearly "mission impossible". Yet, with a cling jaw and ninja like focus, our Vice Chairman Andrew Luk (1978) had ACED this in less than 30 seconds!

Fundraising committee members Kenneth Lam (1984) and Harold Ma (1987) then showed our centennial fund raising video among the happy crowd.





Finally, our most entertaining "歡樂先生" performed a demonstration trial to our final game – "Let the balls out". This challenge began with eight ping pong balls in a tissue box attached directly to the waist of the contestant. By jumping, shaking, bending, wiggling and even contorting, contestants must get all eight balls out of the box without touching the balls by hand. An exciting minute was over and who's the finalist? The crowd applauded so loud we could hardly hear the announcement…

Table 41 Mr Michael Chan (1996) won the final challenge and table 28 Mr Wilson Wong (1988) came in second. The crowd became so excited and everyone gathered up close and filled up the stage!

The evening closed with the long awaited lucky draw and Table 1 was the lucky one with loads of prizes to take home with. Words cannot describe how entertaining the event was and we gratefully thank all members of the organizing committee, all sponsors for their generous gifts and prizes, and the volunteers for their effort in making this evening a joyous memory for all!

Please click into our SPCCAA Facebook page; we have uploaded a highlight video of the evening for your enjoyment!

Our next Annual Dinner will be hosted at a different venue – Island Shangri-La Hotel. We look forward to seeing all of you at our next gathering! Stay tuned!

SPCCAA Annual Dinner 2013

Organizing Committee:

Philip Leong, Pandora Lau, Winnie Leung, Tin Yan Chung, Yvette Sze, Christina Gaw, Tansy Lau, Caroline Ma and Heidi Yang

Masters of Ceremony:

Walter Ng and Renee So

Volunteers

Dawn Chan, Ferdinand Cheuk, Victoria Cheuk, Dennis Cheung, Chee May Chow, Spencer Fung, Blanche Koo, Ingrid Leung, Paul So and Patrick Ting



www.spccaa.org







校友合唱團的百老匯舞台 - "AN EVENING AT THE MUSICALS"

陳宜穎(1997)

2013年10月26日晚上,校友合唱團於灣仔演藝學院舉行了一場以百老匯音樂劇 (Broadway Musicals) 為題的音樂會。當晚合唱團演出了來自四套經典音樂劇的選曲,分別是《The King and I》、《West Side Story》、《The Phantom of the Opera》,以及《Les Misérables》。節目中一首首膾炙人口的歌曲,吸引了眾多聖保羅之友來觀賞,全場座無虛席。

當晚演出陣容相當龐大。除了由三十多位管弦樂好手組成的校友管弦樂團(前身是弦樂小組 String Ensemble)為合唱團伴奏外,還有校友兒童合唱團中一班載歌載舞的小孩,以及穿上美輪美奐戲服的獨唱者,與校友合唱團一起引吭高歌。共百位表演者在台上演出,令表演場地頓時變成一個迷你的百老匯歌舞劇院。

音樂會的製作一絲不苟,仔細如獨唱者和校友兒童合唱團的戲服,都是根據音樂劇的時代背景所特別訂製,以突出不同的主題, 令演出錦上添花。音樂會的其中一個亮點,是陳晃相老師及夫人的粉墨登場,讓《The Phantom of the Opera》的人物活現於觀眾 眼前。陳晃相老師在是次音樂會擔任兩個非常重要的角色,除了獨唱《The Phantom of the Opera》的曲目外,亦是我們的音樂總 監,絕對是音樂會台前及幕後的功臣。筆者有幸跟這位前輩進行了一次訪問,瞭解籌委會籌備這次音樂會的過程和點滴。





陳:陳晃相老師

筆者:是次音樂會為何會有百老匯音樂劇這個構思?在眾多經典音樂劇之中,你們又如何選材?

陳:今年籌委會有一個共識,就是要給觀眾一個耳目一新又富 娛樂性的音樂會。校友合唱團以往較多以藝術歌曲(Art Song) 會友,百老匯音樂劇正好能給觀眾帶來新鮮感。

事實上,為人熟悉的音樂劇很多,但為了保存其完整性,我們不希望每套選一、兩首曲目來表演,以免給人眼花繚亂的感覺。最後我們挑選了四套,以概覽的形式演出。這四套音樂劇涵蓋不同年代,可吸引不同年齡組別的團員參與,可謂老少咸宜。當中《The King & I》及《West Side Story》更是部分團員曾於中學或小學時參與演出的音樂劇,希望藉此讓大家一起懷緬當年美好的時光,引起共鳴。

我們亦邀請了一班校友的子女與我們同台演出,希望趁着他們 還年輕,培養他們對合唱團的歸屬感。有了他們的參與,亦有 助提升音樂會的溫馨熱鬧氣氛。

筆者:以往音樂會一般只有一至兩首獨唱歌曲,今年數量卻增加至接近節目的一半,為何會有此安排?

陳:對,這是校友合唱團一個頗新的理念,希望給熱愛唱歌的 團員一個發揮潛能的機會。我們以選拔的形式挑選獨唱者,由 籌委會委員組成的小組,根據試音者的聲線、音色和性格等, 為獨唱曲目的角色作配對。團員對參與選拔的反應較我們預計 踴躍得多,證明獨唱和重唱均很受歡迎。在選出獨唱者後,我 跟他們分別作過一、兩次個別指導,但他們背後也花了很多時間練唱和排舞,所以演出水準相當高。

筆者:百老匯音樂劇與平時合唱團所演出的藝術歌曲風格很不同,你在綵排時如何指導團員掌握此類歌曲的演繹技巧呢?

陳:百老匯音樂劇屬於 Semi Classic,演繹時要夠放、夠自由,以類似 "Half-speaking, Half-singing"的方式唱出來,與合唱團擅長演繹的優雅和富內涵的歌曲風格不同,所以對他們來説可算是一個新嘗試。好像《America》和《Do You Hear the People Sing》等,都是較剛烈雄壯的歌曲,我常跟他們說,「靚聲」並不是重點,反而「粗聲」才能唱出角色本身的味道和風格。

筆者:音樂會成功背後必然有艱辛的排練。那麼校友合唱團跟校友管弦樂團的排練過程是否順利?尤其這是校友管弦樂團第一次以這麼大的陣容演出。

陳:合唱團和管弦樂團先是分開進行排練,直至各團隊熟練後才一起綵排。在我們揀選了合唱團樂譜後,樂團指揮麥家樂校友便需在短時間內為管弦樂團編寫樂譜。今次演出的樂器不少,麥大師的工作量可想而知。而由於時間緊迫,管弦樂團基本上在麥大師編好樂譜後,便隨即展開排練。在起初數次排練時,大家都需要時間適應這些新編樂譜,到合唱團和管弦樂團首次一起綵排時,彼此開始還不太習慣(因最初排練合唱團是由鋼琴伴奏),需經一番調整才能達到理想的效果。

筆者:你在籌備這次音樂會過程中遇到最大的挑戰是什麼?

陳:在表演前一晚,當所有演出者第一次到表演場地作實地綵排時,我們需要處理非常切身的問題,例如場地限制、獨唱者無法看到指揮等。大家可做的就是要盡量互相配合、調節、適應,最終大家都能克服問題。另外,我們必須計算清楚合唱團與管弦樂團之間的距離,因這會影響兩者聲音上的平衡(Acoustic Balance)。其他如收音、燈光、聲音反彈,以至走位的技術性問題,我們統統都要悉心盤算。那天正是星期五晚

上,很多團員都是剛下班便趕來綵排,大家都身心疲累,要處理的項目卻很多,幸好各位目標一致,夠專注和投入,抓緊時間重複綵排,最後才能把問題妥善處理。

筆者:觀眾對這場音樂會好評如潮,你有何看法?

陳:我十分滿意這次演出,無論指揮、合唱團、管弦樂團都發揮到綵排時的水準之上。團員在台上的演出很專業,大家越唱越投入,完全發揮了聖保羅人的精神!幕後亦十分認真,令整個演出流程相當順暢,所帶出的氣氛比我們所預期的更好,很Arousing!完場時,大家都不願離開,證明音樂會辦得非常成功!當然還有勞苦功高的籌委會委員,他們花了很多心思和心血,由美術設計、宣傳至戲服的選料等,每項細節都十分認真地處理。

合唱團的表現尤其令我感動。雖然他們是業餘的表演者,但他們都很認真,很有承擔和合作精神。靠着持續的訓練、綵排、學習及演出,才能產生今天這樣出色的校友合唱團。

BEHIND-THE-SCENES @ REHEARSALS





















《The King and I》中霸氣十足又不失幽默的國王以及優雅的Anna、《West Side Story》充滿魅力又帶鄉愁的美國夢、《The Phantom of the Opera》中那個大家都不會陌生的面具和魅影、《Les Misérables》的磅礴氣勢,到最後全體大合唱《Amigos Para Siempre》的高昂情緒——首首動人的樂曲,均帶給觀眾不同的回憶。如想再次回味這晚精采的演出,切勿錯過即將推出的音樂會 DVD !



MUSIC OF OUR OWN – SPCC ALUMNI ORCHESTRA

Arthur Poon (1992)

Making music has been a long-standing tradition of St Paul's Co-educational College. It is this very tradition that has brought some of the alumni back together to relive our fond memories of being part of the spirit that continues to be one of the many core values of SPCC.

In 2012, the SPCC Alumni Choir ("the Alumni Choir") expanded its reach of alumni beyond choir singers to include string players and formed the String Ensemble. Since then, the group has attracted many more musicians, including woodwind and brass players, and expanded to what has become the SPCC Alumni Orchestra ("the Alumni Orchestra") today. We consist of graduates from classes spanning across six decades – from the 60's to the 10's. Many of the members are past concertmasters in the school orchestra. Some are also members of various musical organizations, including City Chamber Orchestra of Hong Kong and Hong Kong Chamber Orchestra. The Orchestra's repertoire focuses on the baroque as well as the classical and romantic periods. It also serves as the accompaniment for the Alumni Choir.

Since the inauguration of the Alumni Orchestra, we have performed in several concerts along with the Alumni Choir, including the Mother's Day concert and the "Songs of Wayfarers" in 2012. In October 2013, our passionate musicians were honoured to have taken part in "An Evening at the Musicals".

"An Evening at the Musicals" was truly a memorable experience. Performing along with the Alumni Choir and the SPCC Alumni Children's Choir, the concert featured excerpts from four popular

West End/Broadway musicals: "The King and I", "West Side Story", "The Phantom of the Opera", and "Les Miserables". For most of the orchestra members, it was our first time to play pieces from any musicals, and to challenge ourselves to coordinate with the various soloists and the choir. Although the process from scores arrangement to the weekly rehearsals was strenuous and sometimes frustrating, all our efforts had certainly paid off after receiving remarkable reviews on the performance. We believe our recent success will attract more alumni to join the Alumni Orchestra and together with the Alumni Choir, we will make beautiful music and perform in more concerts in the near future!

The Alumni Orchestra is expanding and looking for musicians to join the group. Interested individuals please contact the Alumni Office at (852) 2877-2885 or email at spccaa@spccaa.org for further details.





ANOTHER EVENING AT THE MUSICALS





2013 聖誕崇拜 - "THE NATIVITY"

陳業曦(1996)

在聖約翰座堂的風琴聲和校友合唱團的《O Come, All Ye Faithful》歌聲中,我們再次迎接一年一度的聖誕崇拜。這些歌聲、琴聲、詩經誦讀和講道分享,可以説是聖保羅舊生們的集體回憶。時光流逝,歲月無聲,但這裏的一切好像數十年不變,聖詩依然如天籟之音般洗滌着我們的心靈,並將祝福傳遞給我們的家人、朋友和子女。

這一年,我們的主題是 "Nativity",講述主耶穌基督誕出生的過程和意義。龍炳頤教授 Professor David Lung(1965)為我們講解神如何為了拯救世人,讓自己的親生兒子降臨人間,在謙卑的馬槽出生的經歷,以及當時的歷史和政治背景。這是一個耳熟能詳的聖經故事,但我每次聽到都有新的啟發——今年,是感恩。

在兩千多年前耶路撒冷的一個寒冷冬天,耶穌基督在如此艱苦的環境下誕生,為的是赦免世人的罪。生活在現今的香港,生活條件比當時基督誕生的情況要優越許多,大家都有選擇自己的信仰、工作及生活方式的自由,同時還能夠在這普天同慶的日子裏和聖保羅的師生校友共聚一堂。大家對這些生活可能都習以為常,但這次Professor Lung的講道和陳黃麗娟及梁麗美兩位校長的讀經,讓我意識到這些幸福不是必然,而是上帝用

他獨生愛子一生的艱苦經歷所換來。因此,我們應謹記聖保羅寶訓,常懷感恩之心,珍惜目前我們所擁有的一切,並禱告和 感謝主。

與2011年的聖誕崇拜一樣,今年校友合唱團的指揮是羅允正 校友 Erica Lowe(1999),因此吸引了不少年輕校友參加,為合 唱團增添不少新面孔。合唱團頌唱了《Ave Maria》、《This Little Babe》和《What Sweeter Music》等多首以耶穌誕生為題的聖誕 歌曲來讚美主。另外,由聖保羅男女中學弦樂團演奏的《String Symphony No.7 (First Movement)》亦獲得觀眾熱烈的掌聲。敲 擊樂團悉心編排演繹的《Rain Dance》和《Jingle Bell》更將崇拜 氣氛推上了一個小高潮。當然,每年的聖誕崇拜總會看到一班 來自校友兒童合唱團,活潑可愛的小朋友上台表演。在陳惠君 Margaret Chan (1981) 的悉心指揮下,他們以童稚的聲音和天 真的笑容為大家唱頌傳統歌曲《When a Child is Born》和《Ding Dong Merrily on High》,讓聖誕歡樂的氣氛感染我們在座每一 位。這些可愛的小成員讓我們看到聖保羅的未來,和代代相傳 的優良音樂傳統。在這裏,我希望能夠向聖誕崇拜的籌委會、 指揮、伴奏、樂團及合唱團團員致以衷心的感激。全靠你們數 個月來的努力,我們才有一個如此感人的崇拜,讓大家共同讚 美主,迎接聖誕和新年的來臨。













歡樂時光聚會

梁立德(1989)

12月6日晚上是2013年度校友會最後一次歡樂時光聚會。適 逢聖誕佳節臨近,出席的校友比預期多,而場內氣氛也變得 越夜越熾熱。

這次聚會在中環一個一站式綜合性娛樂場所舉行,這處集酒吧、卡拉OK、飛鏢館及桌球室於一身,是時下潮流達人必然的選擇。出席之校友各適其適:飛鏢、桌球、Beer Pong 或Foosball等流行玩意頓時變成各人大展身手的舞台。

歡樂時光活動的主要目的是為校友們建立一個平台,好讓大

家暫且放下一天的工作煩惱,跟新舊朋友閑話家常,風花雪月一番。在現場熾熱氣氛的帶動下,大家一下子便混熟了, 窗外北風呼呼也管它吧。

難得聚首一堂,大家都把握機會,有的跟老朋友話當年,有 的趁機認識新朋友。作為「歡樂大使」其中一員的筆者也被感 染了,玩的很開心,當統籌的工作也頓時輕鬆多了。

有賴各校友出席支持,是夜聚會非常成功。希望2014年各校 友能繼續支持校友會的歡樂時光活動。



SPCCAA RACING NIGHT ON 5 MARCH 2014

Mason Wu 伍尚敦 (1996) <

The SPCCAA racing night was launched again on 5 March 2014 since the last racing night five years ago. The event fell on a Wednesday which was in the middle of a very busy month filled with activities organized by the Alumni Association. It was held between the golf day in the previous week and alumni choir rehearsals and happy hour drinks coming up later that month. However, this had not stopped the event from being well attended by 23 alumni including the SPCCAA Chairman, Dr Philip Leong and the ex-Chairman, Mr C.N. Ma. Thanks to the kindness of Mr Michael Lee, an alumnus, we were able to hold the event at Mr Lee's box despite that he was busy as the on-duty Jockey Club Steward for the evening.

Even though some of us were unfamiliar with the racing game, everyone certainly enjoyed the delicious and sumptuous buffet and had a great sharing of gaming rules, strategies and even conspiracy theories. The highlight of the evening was the second last race when some alumni went down to the race track to support a horse, "Rainbow Fighter", which one of the owners is an SPCC alumnus. The race was very exciting with lots of cheering and shouting by the supporters and Rainbow Fighter came in first. The evening ended on this happy note and we look forward to having more racing nights in the future.



香港救狗之家工作坊

劉清儀(1990)

每年有超過兩萬頭狗隻被漁農自然護理署捕獲。若於往後四天沒有人認領,狗隻便會被人道毀滅,當中大部分狗隻都是健康的幼犬。牠們被主人遺棄的原因眾多——大部分狗主都是因為一時衝動買下寵物犬,及後才發現自己不懂得跟牠們相處;有的源於低估了飼養寵物的責任和需投放照顧的時間,對寵物漸漸產生負面情緒而將其遺棄;有些個案則是狗主本身對寵物犬愛護有加,但由於家庭添了小孩,主人擔心狗隻會傷害小孩,在兩難的抉擇下,寵物犬「順理成章」成為犧牲品。

為進一步探討有關問題及學習基本狗隻相處之道,校友會去年11月23日於香港救狗之家(Hong Kong Dog Rescue)教育及訓練中心,舉辦了一場既有趣又具教育意義的講座及工作坊。香港救狗之家於2003年成立,其使命是拯救每年上萬隻於漁護署動物管理中心被人道毀滅的成犬及幼犬,當中大部分是被遺棄於街上或郊野公園的寵物犬,亦有部分是由棄養的狗主直接交予漁護署的,還有部分幼犬則源於主人未有為寵物進行絕育而生,或是棄犬及流浪狗隻的後代。而當HKDR拯救狗隻後,機構會先待狗隻康復,然後再為牠們尋找新家庭,安排領養。

工作坊先由HKDR的義工講解其日常工作。他們以深入淺出

的方式介紹狗隻的身心需要,並申明一個負責任的主人應有的態度。每當各校友看到一些狗隻從繁殖場拯救出來的相片時,眾人皆不齒牠們的慘況,對於牠們被不人道對待感到心酸和憤怒。可幸的是在HKDR義工們悉心照料下,大部分狗隻都得以回復健康。義工強調,寵物店和繁殖場是其中一個製造遺棄動物的元兇,故希望大家在計劃飼養寵物前慎重考慮領養,減少因人類的需求而產生的後患。義工除了介紹 HKDR的工作外,亦傳授了一些與狗隻溝通的技巧。部分隨行的小朋友即時學以致用,用從義工身上學會的技巧跟現場的狗隻交流,眾狗隻亦乖巧活潑,逗得大小朋友都合不攏嘴。

一個負責任的主人,除了給予寵物犬基本的食物和清水外,還得定時帶牠們到戶外運動。健康時應當給予愛心和關懷, 生病時亦必須提供醫療護理,並承諾不離不棄。需知道主人 可能只當狗隻是寵物,但在牠的眼中,主人卻是牠的一切。

校友會希望透過是次講座及工作坊,讓校友能正視遺棄動物的問題,把「做個負責任的主人」的觀念向身邊家人和朋友宣揚出去,亦希望藉着增進人狗之間的溝通,減少寵物被遺棄的情況。





如何向狗狗問好

千萬不要在沒有狗主陪同下,接觸狗隻!

- 必需先徵得狗主同意,才撫摸狗隻
- 從旁靠近,保持冷靜及動作緩慢 與狗隻保持一定距離
- 3. 不要直視狗隻
- 4. 可緩慢伸出手背,等待狗隻主動靠近
- 如狗隻看來輕鬆愉快,可慢慢撫摸 下巴或心口等位置,不要拍頭或擁抱







NEWS FROM BRITISH COLUMBIA (BC) CHAPTER

The BC Chapter held a Spring Celebration Dinner(馬年春茗)at the Fraser Court Seafood Restaurant in Vancouver on 1 March 2014. Some 50 alumni and their families and friends participated in this event and we were delighted that Ms Lee(李羅德老師) was able to join us. After the School Hymn, the alumni choir presented three Chinese songs: "恭喜、恭喜", "鳳陽歌舞" and "月亮代表我的心". Other entertainment in the evening included games, prize draws and karaoke.

Our choir rehearses every month. We have around 30 members with a good balance of the four vocal parts. The choir members

consist of alumni spanning more than four decades of graduation years at SPCC, as well as some of their immediate family members. Our repertoire covers a wide range of music and we regularly entertain at the community level (notably in senior care homes) with performance of choral music and various musical instruments.

In addition, the BC Chapter organizes various activities throughout the year such as hiking, garage sales and fun night. The Annual General Meeting usually coincides with Christmas lunch or dinner. We also have weekly ping-pong games.

The current directors are: Nancy Chan (陳麗雲) (1966), Tom Chan (陳劍斌) (1969), Alfred Ho (何兆輝) (1968), Joanna Ho (江令欣) (1985), Elizabeth Johnston (何金嬋) (1962), Aaron Lau (劉秉誠) (2004), Anthony Lau (劉嘉邦) (1974), Karen Mak (楊嘉敏) (1978), Ken Mak (麥健中) (1974), Charmaine To (杜修敏) (1970) and Henry Wong (王永和) (1975).





LONDON GATHERING

Angus Chow (2007)

In an effort to connect our alumni in the United Kingdom, where a lot of us are pursuing university degrees or developing careers, a group of SPCC alumni organized a pub night event at Covent Garden in London on 24 November 2013. We were honoured that Dr Philip Leong, Chairman of SPCCAA, was able to join us in this occasion. We reserved a private pub area at The Sun Tavern and had buffet for dinner. Around 50 alumni (from Class of 2004 to 2013) attended this very successful event. Dr Leong shared with us updates and a video on the current development of SPCC, including the primary school. The event provided a great opportunity for alumni in the UK to get to know one another, build a strong network amongst us and maintain our ties with our alma mater.

We hope to build our network further – not only to connect ourselves in the UK but also with the alumni in Hong Kong and with current SPCC students who intend to pursue education here in the future. Please join us on Facebook to receive further updates if you are interested to connect with the UK alumni (www.facebook.com/groups/spcc.ukalumni). We encourage local alumni and visitors, from class of any year, to join and support us as we expand our group with more future events.



新南威爾斯州分會安老院獻唱

Teresa Pun (1981)

9月21日,即農曆8月17日,剛過了北半球的中秋佳節,南 半球卻正值仲春,春光明媚。聖保羅男女中學校友會之澳洲 新南威爾斯州分會再度集合,到訪安老院獻唱。這是分會成 立以來第三次中秋敬老音樂活動。

今次我們探訪的安老院是位於悉尼西南Burwood的周藻泮療養院。一如以往,合唱團在畢政同學的指揮及音樂總監湯量瀰同學的精心策劃和帶領下,歡欣地與安老院的老人家共度了一個美好的早上。

歌曲皆以中秋之「人月團圓」為主題。擔任此次獻唱會的司儀周錫聰同學還是剛從北京抵達呢!

曲目分別有寄意於校訓的合唱歌曲《動力信望愛》、由校友「媳婦」Priscilla Wong(生)與友情特別客串的Deborah Chan(旦)合唱的粵曲《重台泣別》、合唱歌曲《今宵多珍重+南屏晚鐘》、國語歌曲《在銀色的月光下》、校友莫靜衡(生)與Deborah(旦)合唱的粵曲《紫釵記之劍合釵圓》,以

及與老人家互動合唱的新疆民謠《掀起你的蓋頭來》等。

《今宵多珍重+南屏晚鐘》混合歌乃湯量瀰同學匠心獨運之作。他成功把春意快然、憶花底初度逢的《今宵多珍重》與隨秋風飄送的《南屏晚鐘》合成一曲,並分為兩聲部,使音韻得以融為一體。加上司儀周錫聰同學的完美介紹,此曲可謂配合得天衣無縫,更有趣的是,適時正值北「秋」南「春」之季節,此曲正好點題。

可惜的是,校友會支柱黄兆霖同學與我們合唱團的粵劇台柱——其夫人Marianna因有重要事務未能參加今次活動,同時,我們亦十分感謝Priscilla 誠邀友人Deborah 助我們一臂之力,成功演出。Deborah 雖初次與我們合作,但她藝驚四座,唱功、關目與做手俱佳,為今次獻唱生色不少,而且她很快便和大家打成一片,一點也不覺生疏呢!我們感謝Deborah鼎力相助的同時,也真惦記着黄兆霖同學和Marianna。希望明年他倆可以回巢,那麼合唱團就可以有雙生雙旦,誠一美事!



2014 CHINESE NEW YEAR BANQUET & ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Greater New York Chapter

The Greater New York St Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association held its 2014 Chinese New Year Banquet and Annual General Meeting on 8 February 2014. More than 50 alumni and guests attended the event at Chatham Square Restaurant in Manhattan. It was a great turnout with alumni coming from the metro New York area and travelling from out of town and overseas.

Miss Amy Lau, alumna, teacher and founding member of SPCCAANY, presented the roast piglet to start the Chinese New Year Banquet which was followed by a few delicious dishes. Elizabeth Wong, President of SPCCAANY, kicked off the Annual General Meeting after the dinner. Patrick Lee, the Treasurer, reported on the income and expenditures for 2013 and Kaufman Ng, the Vice President, provided an overview of our hiking trip at Palisades Park in October 2013.

The new Executive Committee members were then elected by our SPCCAANY members in the Annual General Meeting:

President	Elizabeth Hung Wong(孔慶怡1977)
Vice Presidents	Angelie Cheung (張安琪1984), Kaufman Ng(吳家文1988)
Treasurer	Patrick Lee (李紹基 1975)
Secretary	Elise Wong (鄭素娟 1985)
Social Director	Carmen Ng (吳家雯1993)
Committee Members	Sindy Mak (麥瑞淇 2002), Merlin Tong (唐燁 1995)

After the election, Elizabeth welcomed the newcomers and each of them gave a brief introduction of themselves. Carmen Ng, the Social Director, introduced our next alumni event – barbeque in May 2014.

Each participant was given a red pocket with a number for the lucky draw and a chocolate gold coin. Some of the lucky ones even received a stylus in the red pocket. Look at the happy faces of our participants!







CLASS OF 1963 GOLDEN JUBILEE REUNION IN NOVEMBER 2013

Li Ka Min (Class 5A, 1963)

Our friendship and childhood memories never grow old. The 50-year reunion celebration brought us back together in Hong Kong. The event rendered us a golden opportunity to reminisce about fond memories, and to contemplate the future with renewed happiness and hope.

Thanks to the organizing committee of this event, it was indeed a great success and an unforgettable experience for all of the overseas alumni.

Class A: Eileen Au, our faithful organizer

Activity 1: We spent an afternoon in Chime Long Zoo, sightseeing amidst the paradise of the endangered animals. In the evening, we watched the world-acclaimed Chime Long International Circus show. It is the largest circus in the world. After the show, we indulged ourselves in the laughter of our fellowship. We had a sumptuous midnight snack in the White Tiger Chime Long Hotel surrounded by lively snow-white tigers. It was indeed a scene to remember!

Activity 2: The school visit allowed us to visualize the "then and now" of our alma mater. We once spent our time here to play, study, and went through various examinations. And after 50 years, we were stunned by the renovation of our alma mater which renders the school well-equipped, attracting a lot of international exchange scholars around the globe. It is indeed a dream of all that became reality.

Activity 3: Our Grandioso dinner for 1963 classes featured a nostalgic theme evoking memories of the time we all shared in our alma mater where we grew up together. Our famous fabulous fifties denoted "AND WHAT A TIME THAT WAS". Let's drink to the joy of this everlasting friendship. Cheers!



Lincoln Yung (Class 5B, 1963)

50 years or half a century is a really long time. Nowadays, in this internet and computer age, everyone wants to be quick and efficient. Nothing lasts long. The friendship shown in the 50th reunion is nevertheless unique. It reflects the values that we've learnt at St Paul's, which continue to be our motto in life.

As the Class B organizer, I first thought that it would be a drag to ask the classmates to go on a trip to Macau but I was proven wrong. I was impressed by the number of people who signed up and their enthusiasm. We had such a great time and some of the participants even suggested making this an annual event.

The Gala Dinner was an explosion of fellowship among all the 1963 classmates and their spouses. We were all delighted to see our old classmates and meet new friends. We all felt young again as if we were back to school. Many of the participants from Class B brought along their offspring to the event, and they demonstrated the spirit of our school motto. They displayed the same hope and love towards one another. We have faith that this warm friendship of Class of 1963 will continue to flourish among our future generations.





Lay Mei Ling (Class 5C, 1963)

The Golden Jubilee Reunion for Class 1963 was phenomenal. We were excited to see some of our classmates that we had not seen for almost 50 years. This opportunity was GOLDEN. We had three eventful and memorable days to reminisce our good old days in November 2013.

In the morning of 12 November, we made our way to Panyu, China via ferry and bus to visit the Chime Long Safari Park. The visit was entertaining and amazing and we had a great time together despite the intermittent drizzle. Our first day was wrapped up by a late night snack chill-out in the hotel.

We enjoyed a leisurely breakfast buffet amidst flamingoes and white tigers in the hotel the next day. Then we visited Baomo Garden, a traditional Chinese garden with koi fish ponds, bridges, pagodas, art museum and exhibit halls before returning to Hong Kong in the afternoon.

On 14 November, a group of classmates gathered for lunch near our school before joining others for a guided school tour of the new East Wing. The building boasts a fantastic view of Hong Kong Central, houses classrooms, laboratories and other school facilities, and residence hall for international students. During the visit, we felt like we were students again.

In the evening, we had our Gala Dinner at the Chariot Club. Over 70 of us had a busy and fun time reconnecting and taking pictures while enjoying the sumptuous dinner. It was indeed the most memorable evening.

Last but not least, we would like to express our gratitude to the organizing committee who worked tirelessly for so long to make this 50th Anniversary Reunion a great success.



黃浩華 (1963)

感懷

芬蘭童淑友 瑞燕玉瓊清柳月錦渝潔 雄森鎮漢明 天山祥浩景 沛傑仲基屏 聖保羅同學 洸輝永健成

這首「無厘頭」的詩,是我二十多年前的舊作,珍藏至今,是因為其中包含很特殊的意義。

回想 1963 年中文部高三一班,共有三十四位同學,畢業後有入讀中大的、有讀師範的、有轉預科的、有出國留學的,也有就業的,大家各奔前程。我入讀了羅富國師範學院,一年後便為人師表。此後,事業與家庭都事事如意,感覺上「畢業於聖保羅男女中學」是我屢行好運的護身符,因此我對母校一切非常懷念與感恩。忽然,有一天詩興大發(作詩填詞我最擅長),把畢業同學的姓名抽出其中一個字,據平仄組合成詩,前三句是女同學,第四、五、六和八句是男同學,只要他們稍作思憶,便知道那個字是屬於誰人了。

當我吟詠此詩,每位同學的音容笑貌、綽號特徵,都不期然在腦海中浮現,縱使其中有些已經不在、有些睽違甚久,但友誼長存,思念無已!

最後,我以金禧晚宴中即席題的詩作結:

麥當奴道偉黌宮 百載樹人教化功 我輩曾游經半紀 有緣相聚樂融融





綠洲花尾龍躉 自家Cook Easy

要想食新鮮龍躉只要打一個電話,一條新鮮已劏洗乾淨的 花尾龍躉就有專人送到府上。在烹調方面,綠洲花尾龍躉 除清蒸以外,還有更多不同中西做法,如蒸、炆、燉、炸 、炒等,都能泡製出美味的菜餚。整條魚由魚頭、魚肉、 魚骨、魚尾,什至魚皮都可獨立煮出一道令人回味菜式。



營養師Mian 健康推介

提倡多吃魚 好處特別多

經常吃魚能防止心臟病和中風。一百克魚肉,就 含有成人每日所需的1/3到1/2蛋白質。特別 容易為人體消化吸收,且含有很高的游離氨基酸 陳由 Mian Chan 和小分子化合物,因此味道鮮美,營養價值高。 高級營養師 執業28年 魚還含有豐富的維生素B12 和碘, 更為神經系統 保健所必需,及是保持甲狀腺功能的重要元素。 Ω-3脂肪酸,包含EPA及DHA。是豬肉、牛肉等 所不能代替。魚的營養成份不只對腦部正在發育 的幼兒有好處,對於孕婦、哺乳媽媽、學齡青少 年、中老年人或是癡呆症患者都有益處

- 幫助腦部發育 降低膽固醇 改善免疫系統
- 養顏護膚・抗癌作用・減輕過敏與發炎症狀

支持海洋環保

龍躉一向受香港人喜愛,但可惜現時海洋生態受 到嚴重的污染及破壞,經常發生市民進食海魚中 毒的事件。海魚體型越大,含毒素量會越高。海 **魚類又同時含有分量頗高的污染物**,如二噁英和 二噁英樣多氯聯苯…等。孕婦或授乳婦女經常食 用或飲用受污染海魚湯會對她們的胎兒及嬰兒構

有研究顯示,人工養殖的魚所含的Ω-3脂肪酸與 海魚的營養成份相近。因此如想食這類瀕臨絕種 、珍貴、鮮味、營養豐富的龍躉、可建議選擇食 得安心及夠營養的人工養殖魚



















IN SPCCAA NEWSLET



More than 7,000 SPCC alumni, existing students and teachers both locally and overseas receive the biannual SPCCAA Newsletter, free of charge. Estimated readership profile:

 Readers in HK 4,200+ • Readers in Australia & New Zealand 100+

300+ • Readers in other countries Readers in US

 Readers in Canada 450+
 Students and faculty readers 2,000+

Booking Deadline March 15 January

September 15 July

SPCCAA ADVERTISING RATE CARD

Ad Size (Vertical)	Colour	Price (HK\$)	No of Ad	Sub-total (HK\$)
Inside Back Cover	4C	12,000	/	
Full Page	4C	8,000		
Half Page	4C	5,000		
Quarter Page	4C	3,000		
Flyer/coupon Insert	4C	10,000		
			Total	

- 1. Advertisement material must be submitted 6 weeks before publication date for the approval of SPCCAA Advertisement Vetting Committee. This Committee reserves all rights to make final decisions including decline to publish, or to suspend or change the position of any advertisement.
- 2. Placement of advertisements does not form or reflect SPCCAA's endorsement of any organizations or recommendation of any products or services.
- 3. The advertiser warrants that the publication of the advertisement will not breach any contract or infringe any copyright or other proprietary right of or be defamatory to any person or violate any applicable law.
- 4. The Advertiser shall indemnify SPCCAA's against all actions, proceedings, costs, damages, expenses, claims, demands and liabilities arising from any breach of warranties or in consequence of the publication of the advertisement.
- 5. All readership and distribution figures are estimates and do not form part of any contract or agreement.

Artwork to be supplied as high resolution print-ready PDF files with CMYK images embedded to 300 dpi and crop marks (H x W 210 mm x 285 mm: 5 mm bleed). For production reference (please check the appropriate box below):

☐ Advertisement artwork layout with this booking form to be emailed to spccaa@spccaa.org, ☐ Advertisement as per attachment (please attach). Contact information: Year of Graduation: Contact person: (Mr/Ms/Miss) ___ Organization/Company: Signature:

Payment Method:

☐ BY BANK DEPOSIT (please fax to 2522 2255 or email spccaa@spccaa.org)

I have made a full payment to St. Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association Limited at the Hang Seng Bank (A/C # 262158066001) on _______. Attached please find the deposit slip

☐ BY CHEQUE *

please contact 2877 2885.

, payable to "St. Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association Limited". I enclose a cheque for HK\$ _____

_ Issuing Bank: _

* Please mark name and telephone number at the back of the cheque and send it to "St. Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association, 33 MacDonnell Road, Hong Kong".

OFFICE USE ONLY SPCC Alumni Association representative will contact you further upon receipt of your ad placement. For enquiries,

Date of form received















OUR NEXT GENERATION

Alfred Ngai Kwok Fung (魏國峰) (1996), his wife Candy Cheung and their son Timothy Ngai (魏天朗) welcome baby lan Ngai (魏天霖) who was born on 5 August 2013 in Calgary, Canada.





Melody Hui (許嫣) (1997), Eric Ng (伍智聰) and big sister Ceres Ng (伍詩華) welcome baby Vesta Ng (伍詩悦) to join the family on 22 January 2014.

Ami Ip (葉曦雯) (2000) and her husband Chan Jun Yu are pleased to announce the arrival of their son, Philip Lavin Chan (陳立勳) on 3 July 2013.





Ching Man (2001), **Dr Jacqueline Sitt Ching Man** (2001) and their elder son Oliver Ng (two years old) are happy to announce the arrival of baby Oscar Ng on 7 December 2013. Dr Ng's mother, **Eva Lue** (1974) shared their joy.

CONGRATULATIONS

Mervin Hong (1999) joined in marriage with Maggie Ko on 18 October 2013.





Alvin Wong (1998) has been appointed as music teacher at Melbourne Conservatorium of Music at the University of Melbourne in Australia where he aims to nurture musicians and artists who would use their talents to connect people. He was the SCMP Student Musician of the year in 1998 when he was a Form 6 student at St Paul's Co-educational College. He received a Master of Musical Arts degree from Yale School of Music and is currently a doctoral candidate there.

*Photo and content taken from *Young Post*, *South China Morning Post* published on Tuesda 22 October 2013.

GREEN SUPPORT

Dear Alumni,

The SPCCAA is always looking for new ways to enhance the communication with our members and be more environmental friendly. Accordingly, we invite all of you to receive our Newsletter "信愛展望" and other documents in electronic form rather than in paper form. By choosing this option, we will distribute the Newsletter and other documents to you by an email link to the SPCCAA website. You can then enjoy reading articles, news and events of the SPCCAA anywhere in the world via the internet.

If you are receiving more than one copy of the same printed correspondence from us and would like to eliminate any duplicate copies, we would appreciate it if you could let us know. We would like to thank members in advance for your support in preserving the environment. Please return the reply slip below for our further action via email (spccaa@spccaa.org) or by fax (852) 2522-2255.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Philip Leong

Chairman, SPCCAA

To: St Paul's Co-educational College Alumni Association, 33 MacDonnell Road, Hong Kong Email: spccaa@spccaa.org Fax: (852) 2522-2255

- Yes, I would like to receive email alert of the availability of the Newsletter and other documents on the SPCCAA website instead of receiving the hard copy.
- ☐ Currently, my household is receiving more than one Newsletter and other documents as my family members are also life member(s) of the SPCCAA. Please remove my name from your mailing list for printed communications. However, please continue to contact me via my email address stated below.

Signed b	y:
Name:	(English) (Chinese) Class of:
Email:	Fax:
Address:	

歡迎加入校友會「永久會員」行列

由2013年11月16日至2014年4月4日止共156位海內外校友申請加入校友會「永久會員」行列。新永久會員芳名(畢業前離校者,均以推算計算其所屬畢業年份,由2000/2001年度入讀小一及2006/2007入讀中一起,均以新高中課程「三、三、四」學制計算其所屬畢業年份):

1966	余柳明(英)						林晴朗	林慧心	林適易	林穎彤	林靄儀	胡肇彰
1979	徐嘉心 黃婉兒	,					胡靄琳	夏浩恩	孫小喨	徐伊琳	袁銓顥	區庭瑋
1984	李國本 陳子聰	顏令朱					區凱晴	張浩然	張梓晴	張智潁	張韞寧	梁倩雅
1986	關錦慧						梁栢熙	梁善恆	梁耀曦	梁懿樂	章曉	莊卓林
1992	鄭永基						許友騰	許延鋒	陳子建	陳加希	陳仲康	陳玗琪
1995	鄭澤祺						陳冠穎	陳倩寧	陳健朗	陳喜施	陳敬知	陳頌勤
1996	鍾嘉棣 羅麗儀						陳禕程	陳樂儀	陳穎豪	麥穗盈	傅聖耀	勞幸蕾
1999	梁承業 蟻穎恩						勞綽伶	曾祐生	馮文莊	黃卓靈	黃承軒	黃芷琛
2001	陳碩麟						黃思惟	黃思鳴	黃晉橋	黃浩維	黃紫鈴	黃磊
2004	李家彦 葉潤生	劉俊傑	黎錦倫	霍啟文			黃曉晴	黃蕊獻	黃蕙妍	黃融	溫舒烺	葉家瑜
2006	田曉楓 崔穎詩						葉雅怡	葉礎鋒	廖倚彤	趙千慧	趙俊彰	劉天正
2008	田俊軒 呂韻莉	İ					劉俊傑	劉珏怡	劉浩泓	劉瑋軒	潘明蔚	潘若翩
2009	林芳而 鄭家俊	:					鄧煦怡	鄭浩詩	鄭國灝	鄭紫茵	鄭詩樺	鄭樂行
2010	邱雨詩						黎寶晴	鍾穎楠	簡卓楠	譚朗	關皓瑜	蘇德樺
2012	吳安汝 (美)					2015	韋文傑	麥璧鈺	黃寶輝	劉俊彥	鄧穎儀	
2013	韋文倩 孫小惠	梁綽文	陳俊軒			2016	韋文彤					
2014	方靖雯 王育芃	伍倩盈	伍倬儀	江民軒	何心悦	2017	梁嘉烔					
	何卓媛 何思晉	何飛雲	何嘉昇	余卓霖	吳子謙	2018	丁摯嘉	(澳)	黃恩			
	吳妍穎 吳軒軒	吳漫叡	吳穎芝	李沛穎	李炘穎	2019	丁摯揚	(澳)	施靜霖			
	李采桁 李津淇	李浩楠	李偉哲	(馬)	李國澤	2022	施嘉皓					
	李嘉鏗 李樂賢	阮宏浩	周廷晧	林宇彤	林家儀							

郵件無法投遞校友芳名

1929	李瑤芝	1993 梁逸姝 鄭佩欣
1940	黃媛珊 (美)	1994 李天麗 盧嬿瑋
1942	鄭百詩	1995 王鴻杰
1968	羅滌平	1997 馮嘉欣
1973	李筠慧	2000 陳羲煒
1977	岑啟達	2001 黃華彤 劉宇剛
1985	傅潔恩	2002 李昊揚
1988	黃煦欣	2005 王翠瓏
1990	陳乃鎔	2007 陳曉琪
1991	高天貽 張文娟 麥詠賢	2008 劉兆安
1992	徐岡 傅厚民	2012 何浩嘉 黃務文

ST PAUL'S CO-EDUCATIONAL COLLEGE ALUMNI CHOIR PRESENTS

CAROL SERVICE

18 DECEMBER 2014

THURSDAY 7:30 PM

FREE ADMISSION + TEA RECEPTION 7:00PM LI HALL

ST JOHN'S CATHEDRAL 4-8 GARDEN ROAD, CENTRAL, HONG KONG



